1506 Woodfin Drive

Charlotte, NC 28277

October 23, 2006

Judges, Graduation Project Boards

Graduation Project Butler High School

1810 Matthews-Mint Hill Rd.

Matthews, NC 28105

Dear Judges:

For decades, scientists have warned against the harmful effects of greenhouse gasses such as carbon dioxide on the Earth’s atmosphere.  The widespread use of coal-fired power plants in our country today continues to produce high levels of greenhouse gas emissions. After becoming involved in several Earth Day celebrations, I became interested in global warming.  The focus of my Senior Exit research proved that over many years the effects of carbon dioxide will lead to global warming, and without intervention, carbon dioxide will lead to an uninhabitable future.  

My product consists of two models of the Earth.  I also created a brochure, which offers suggestions for preventing global warming.  To further my growth I taught a chemistry class here at Butler High School and distributed a questionnaire to the students. I then organized all of my materials in a notebook, outlining my work on my product.  

I chose to create the components of my product because I wanted the to show the condition of present-day Earth as compared to the changes in sea level in fifty to one hundred years because of global warming.  In my research, I discovered a number of ways to prevent or lessen the effects of global warming, so I created an information brochure that offers suggestions for interventions and possibly preventing harmful effects caused by carbon dioxide.  The course syllabus for my chemistry class contained a unit on the effects of various chemicals and gasses on the environment.  I then decided to share my knowledge with my peers by teaching a lesson.  Students responded to a questionnaire at the end of my presentation.  I analyzed their responses and presented the results in a separate report. 

Working on this project has deepened my understanding of the harmful effects of greenhouse gasses, especially carbon dioxide.  I now know that many coal-fired plants are still using out-dated technology, but if they make the most cost-effective use of modern technology, they can do much to make this Earth habitable for many generations to come.  As a result of this project, I will continue to spread awareness of a growing environmental concern by presenting my findings as part of our Science Club’s Earth Day program this spring.   

Sincerely,

Jena Simpson
